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April 14, 2024 – 9:00 a.m. 
Meeting of the Northport Village Corporation Board of Overseers 

This is a hybrid meeting – in person* in the Community Room of Community Hall, 813 Shore Road, Northport, ME and virtually at: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83323257818?pwd=VTJaOFZPVXZwWVVJUnRqckVONmVQdz09  

*This is a business meeting conducted in public; it is not a public meeting.  An opportunity for comments from members of the public is provided before the business 
meeting begins and end of the meeting.  Unless a question from the public can be answered definitively and very briefly, the Board usually does not engage in a dialog 
with a commenter.  If the speaker addresses an item on the Board’s agenda, the Board’s consideration at that time may respond to the speaker’s comments.  When 
recognized, a commenter should state their name and Village address and make their point briefly.  Depending on the number of public members who wish to address 
the Board and the length of the Board’s agenda, the presiding officer may establish a time limit for speakers.  Agenda items may be taken out of order to accommodate 
guests.  Remote participants will not be admitted to the meeting unless the participant’s name is identifiable.   

Meeting Agenda  

• Comments by members of the public. 
• Call to order business meeting. 
• Agenda review. 

Action Items and Reports 
• Approval of March 10, 2024 meeting minutes.* (Action) 
• President’s Report 

o Recommendation to approve the following Community Hall use requests, subject to fulfillment of insurance and any 
payment requirements:* (Action) 

▪ Bayside Historical Preservation Society:  July 27, 2024, 6-9 p.m. for a history talk.* 
▪ Gayle Koyanagi: May 26, 2024, 12-2 p.m. for soft soled dancing.* 
▪ Northport Food Pantry:  August 18, 2024, 11 a.m.-2 p.m. for a food drive. 

o Proposed capital projects workshop 
• Treasurer’s Report* 

o Presentation:  Funding Capital Projects – Bill Cressey 
• Village Agent Report* 
• Office Manager’s Report* 
• Tree Warden/Committee* 

o Recommendation to approve expenditure of not more than $500 for mulch for Merithew Square plantings. 
o Requests from various property owners to treat trees for Brown Tail Moth and share in cost of pruning and cabling a 

tree. 
o Elm trees at bottom of Auditorium Park. 

• Personnel Committee 
o Recommendation to approve a new Seasonal Police Officer position description.* 

• Utilities Committee 
• Town Liaison 

Other Committee Reports/business (as needed.  None reported as of agenda publication.) 
• Infrastructure Committee* 
• Other business 
• Comments by members of the public 
• Adjourn. 

 

Warrants:  reminder to Overseers to review and approve February warrants sent electronically for your review and available 
at the meeting for signature by those present. 

*Written materials submitted. 
• Draft March 2024 Overseer Meeting Minutes 
• Community Hall Use Requests – BHPS, Gayle Koyanagi, Northport Food Pantry 
• Treasurer’s Report 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83323257818?pwd=VTJaOFZPVXZwWVVJUnRqckVONmVQdz09
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• April 2024 Village Agent Report 
• April 2024 Office Manager Report (includes bank balances and financial reports) 
• Parks and Trees Committee/Tree Warden report 
• Draft Seasonal Police Officer position description 
• Infrastructure Chair report 
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Northport Village Corporation 
Draft Minutes of the Board of Overseers Meeting 

Sunday, March 10, 2024 
 

 
Overseers, Officers and Staff present:  Celine Bewsher; Brady Brim-Deforrest (via Zoom); Fred 
Lincoln (via Zoom); Michael Tirrell (via Zoom); Jeffrey Wilt (via Zoom); President, Janae Novotny; 
Clerk, Maureen (Beanie) Einstein (via Zoom), Office Manager, Trish Parker and Village Agent, Bill 
Paige.  Not Present:  Overseers Vicky Matthews and Judy Metcalf. 
 
Public Comments: 
 
Rachael Rosa (Auditorium Park) – Two elm trees at the bottom of Auditorium Park were not 
mentioned in the Tree Warden’s recommendation for Emerald Ash Borer treatment and questioned 
whether these two trees had been evaluated and are healthy. 
 
Business Meeting called to order at 9:03 a.m. 
 
Approval of the Minutes of the February 11, 2024 Overseers Meeting 
 
Janae N. had received corrections to the February Minutes from Fred Lincoln as follows: 
 
Page Two, second paragraph, change the wording “2020 Audit to 2021 Audit.” 
Page Two – in the motion made by Fred L.:  Correct the spelling from Charlene Kelly to Sharlene 
Kelly; and insert the wording: for construction activity on “the NVC property area” adjacent to the 
white fence….. 
 
Jeffrey W. moved, seconded by Fred L., to approve the minutes of the February 11, 2024 
minutes to include the corrections from Fred L.  Voted – Unanimous. 
 
President’s Report – Janae Novotny 
 
The Northport Town Select Board has accepted the March 18 date for a joint workshop with the 
Board of Overseers and suggested another joint workshop to discuss roads tentatively on April 1.   
The meeting will be held in Community Hall and via Zoom with a 6:15 p.m. start time. 
 
Janae N. reminded the Overseers the next Budget Workshop is scheduled on Saturday, March 16 at 
9:00 a.m.  She also reminded the Overseers to sign the March warrants. 
 
Janae N. presented a recommendation to approve Bayside Arts Requests for Community Hall use for 
their various summer 2024 activities described in the form included in the agenda and to approve 
their use of the basketball court for a community dance from 5 p.m.-10 p.m. on July 26, 2024, to 
include use of the community hall as a back-up rain location for the community dance. 
 
Michael T. moved, seconded by Celine to approve the recommendation for use of the 
Community Hall by Bayside Arts for the summer of 2024.  Voted – Unanimous 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Wendy Huntoon 
 
Wendy H. referred the Overseers to her written Treasurer’s report distributed prior to the meeting.  
She also referred the Overseers to the Audit Report and the Draft 2021 Audit prepared by Purdy 
Powers, distributed prior to the meeting.  She noted that consistent with the auditors’ 
recommendation, in the future, Overseers will be presented with journal entries for review and 
approval.  She noted that timely accounts reconciliation is now occurring with coordination between 
Trish P. and Wilkie & Associates.  She also noted that the auditors’ comment regarding the Utilities 
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set-aside required by our USDA note will be implemented.  The final 2021 audit report will be issues 
after we provide a few needed corrections. 
 
Village Agent Report – Bill Paige 
 
Bill P. referred the Overseers to his written report circulated prior to the meeting. 
 
Wendy H. –For work that is needed to be done to the playground, money is still available from money 
raised from donations for the playground.  Brady B. and Bill P. will get together to discuss same. 
 
Office Manager’s Report – Trish Parker 
 
Trish P. referred the Overseers to her written report circulated prior to the meeting. 
 
Recommendation to approve using the INFORME service at no cost to the NVC to accept credit card 
payments for NVC fees.  This service would allow NVC to accept credit card payments online or in the 
office.  There are no set-up fees, merchant fees, no cost to NVC.  A fee for using a credit card is 
charged directly to the customer. 
 
Jeffrey W. moved, seconded by Brady B. to approve using the INFORME service, at no cost no 
the NVC, to accept credit card payments for NVC fees.  Voted – Unanimous. 
 
Tree Warden/Tree Committee – Vicky Matthews 
 
In Vicky M.’s absence, Janae N. presented Vicky’s recommendation to approve Hawkes Tree Service 
proposals to treat various NVC trees for Brown Tail Moth and Emerald Ash Borer for a total of 
$3,951.00, as follows:  Proposal 1584 for Brown Tail Moth, Bayview Park ($315); Proposal 2714 for 
Brown Tail Moth, Blaisdell Park ($1,026); Proposal 2715 for Brown Tail Moth, Auditorium Park 
($954); Proposal 1582 for Emerald Ash Borer, Blaisdell Park ($360); and Proposal 1583 for Emerald 
Ash Borer, Broadway ($1,296). 
 
Jeffrey W. moved, seconded by Fred L., to approve the Tree Warden’s recommendation as 
stated above. 
 
Celine B. noted that an oak tree on Village property, next to the Lojek property on Clinton Street is 
not included in the above motion.  She stated that it is heavily infested with Brown Tail Moth nests 
and is located very close to several cottages near Merithew Square. Celine B. requests that the above 
motion include assessment and treatment of the oak tree by Hawkes. 
 
Michael T. and Fred L. expressed a preference to wait until Vicky M. was present to address this 
additional tree.  Wendy H. reminded the Overseers that not all Village trees are treated for Brown 
Tail Moth; the focus has been treatment around parks and gathering places.  The cost would be 
prohibitive for the Village to treat all trees near cottages.  In the past, individual property owners, 
adjacent to infested trees, have chosen to pay for Brown Tail Moth treatment.   
 
Jeffrey W. moved, seconded by Fred L., to amend his motion, to approve, no more than 
$1,000.00, to address the oak tree next to the Lojek’s property pending approval of the Tree 
Warden, Vicky Matthews.   Voted – Unanimous. 
 
Technology Officer – Brady Brim-Deforest 
 
Brady B. referred the Board to this policy circulated prior to the meeting. 
 
Recommendation to approve an “Acceptable Use Policy for IT.”  Brady B. requested 
approval/adoption of this initial baseline set of policies for data security and privacy for the NVC.  
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This includes the initial draft of a set of policies that are intended to cover  essential basics for 
security for our organization; ensuring that we keep our data as secure as possible and at the same 
time being flexible regarding the legality NVC operates under. 
 
Janae N. questioned the large number of IT email addresses and whether the “Records Retention 
Policy” conformed to state law.   Brady B. was in agreement. 
 
Brady B. moved, seconded by Jeffrey W., to adopt the policy as drafted with the exception of 
the “Records Retention Policy,” and any references be removed regarding the Records 
Retention Policy.  Voted – Unanimous. 
 
Personnel Committee – Michael Tirrell 
 
An offer letter will be going out soon for an individual for Monday – Friday lifeguard coverage. The 
Committee will continue to look for lifeguard coverage on the weekends. 
 
Danny Ryosa will not be able to commit to returning this summer until the end of March due to a 
personal matter. The Committee will go forward with recruiting a police officer at this time. 
 
Utilities – Jeffrey Wilt  
 
There were no exceedances in January.  The tanks were pumped on February 14; we are budgeting 
for pumping 4 times this year.  The increased pumping schedule will allow us to monitor the effects 
of the new pumping schedule and track BOD data. 
 
The Utility trustees voted to extend the moratorium on new hookups to the sewage treatment plant 
for six months, April 7 – October 7, 2024.  There will be a Public Hearing regarding the moratorium 
on March 15, 2024 at 2:00 p.m. in the Community Hall and via Zoom.  After the Public Hearing and 
public input, the trustees will formally adopt the moratorium at their next meeting.  
 
Town Liaison – Janae Novotny 
 
The town’s Road Commissioner has updated his 2025 budget proposal to the Town Select Board to 
include paving Broadway. 
 
The Northport Community Church on Saturday Cove Road has dissolved, and they propose to donate 
it to the Town. 
 
The Town is not currently taking any position with regard to Nordic Aquafarms and the Belfast-
Northport boundary line because, to date, the Town has not been approached by the City of Belfast or 
Nordic regarding the issue.   
 
Infrastructure – Celine Bewsher 
 
Celine B. referred the Overseers to her written report circulated prior to the meeting. 
 
Other Business – Janae Novotny 
 
Vicky M. has found an instructor for CPR training.  The cost will be $50.00 per person, with a 
maximum number of 12 participants. Vicky was seeking guidance regarding scheduling and going 
forward with recruiting the Instructor.  The consensus was that there would be considerable interest 
in the course and early July would be opportune for a course. CPR/AED Certification would be 
obtained after completion of the course. 
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Public Comments 
 
Rachel Rosa (Auditorium Park) – The “Acceptable Use Policy for IT” was not included with the 
meeting Agenda.  Michael T. stated that the report was posted to the NVC Website and sent to Dan W. 
and published on his website baysidemaine.com.  Office Manager, Trish P., will send a copy to Rachel 
R. as well. 
 
Dan Webster (670 Shore Road) – Thanked the Overseers and staff for distributing information for 
discussion prior to their meetings. 
 
Executive Session 
 
The Board entered Executive Session at 9:54 a.m.  The Board returned from Executive Session at 
10:01 a.m.  To address the fact that a benefit previously provided to Bill Paige is no longer available, 
Celine B. moved and Fred L. seconded to increase Bill Paige’s annual compensation up to a maximum 
of $1,000.  Voted:  Unanimous. 
 
Adjournment 
 
President Janae N. adjourned the meeting at 10:02 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Maureen “Beanie” Einstein, Clerk 
 
and 
 
Janae Novotny, President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 









Treasurer’s Report  
4/14/2024 

 
• Warrants  

o March warrants were provided by the Office Manager.  
o Journal Entry Reports are provided for review and signature. See note below. 
o Bank Statements through March 2024 are available in the office. 
o Bank balances are provided separately by the Office Manager.  

§ Note that bank account names have been updated to reflect that they 
are checking and savings accounts.  

• Capital Project Funding 
o Met with Bill Cressy to discuss the timeline and components for funding 

capital projects.  Bill will provide a short overview of the previous process 
during the Treasurer Report section of the Overseers meeting. 

o Separate Finance Committee and Capital Project Funding workshop will be 
scheduled to provide more detailed information.  

• Journal Entry Reports 
o 2021 Audit indicates NVC Overseers should be reviewing NVC Journal Entries 

on a regular basis.  This comment is consistent with previous audits. 
o Starting this month, Journal Entry Reports for each department will be 

provided for the Overseers for review and approval.   
o Journal Entries are used by the accountant are used for expenses that are 

split across departments.   
§ In the report provided the column “Full Name” provides the 

description for the specific Journal Entry.  
§ For January the journal entries correspond to  

• Payroll expenses.  
• Funds due to General associated with Payroll.  

• Monthly Reports 
o Budget vs Actual Reports are provided separately for each department. 

§ Budget is the total budget for the year (so percentage is out of 100%) 
§ Actual is through March 2024 which includes: 

• February warrants (but not March warrants) 
• All transactions that have been provided to Wilke & Associates 

as of the end of March.  
§ Does not include reconciliation of the March bank statement.  

o Budget vs Actual reports generated, reviewed, and corrected by the Office 
Manager then reviewed by the Treasurer.  

§ Any errors noticed by an Overseer should be reported to the Office 
Manager. The goal is for the reports to be error free.  

o Office Manager’s Report will indicate any outstanding items associated with 
the Monthly Reports.   

• Audit  
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Northport Village Corporation 
Village Agent Report 

April 14, 2024 Board of Overseers Meeting 
 
Recent activities 

• Wharf/float:  Talked with Islesboro Marine and learned that they have a barge and 
pile driving capability.  They do not have a marine engineer on staff, although they 
have an engineer they consult with.  Sent them our most recent engineer’s report 
regarding the wharf; no response yet. 

• Continuing to assess and consider improvement of Bayview Park storm - 
drain/outfall adjacent to Oberg’s property.  Because of abundance of heavy rains the 
last couple of years and severity of winter storms hitting at high tide, the storm 
drain/outfall needs help.  Any of the fixes I have thought about must be consistent 
with recommendations we expect from the engineer hired by the Town to assess 
shoreline erosion.  Whatever plans the Village decides on, I recommend restricting 
the area to storm drain/outfall purposes and no longer allow public access for 
construction on shoreline cottages. 

• Researching various costs for 2025 budget planning. 
• Attended Joint NVC and Town of Northport Infrastructure workshop.  
• Met with FEMA representatives looking at local storm damage. 

 
Parks  

• Ruggles Park playground. Playground needs more chips – in addition to what we 
recently put down.  The cedar chips used on the playground are made in Canada.  
Not practical to buy them directly; we must purchase through a 3rd party. Need to fill 
areas under swings with crusher dust.  Will be done in spring. 

• Ruggles Park:  Looking into removing rotten stumps at some point in the future. 
• Bayview Park and Auditorium Park:  We lost more shoreline embankment at the 

bottom of these parks in recent storms.  A soils engineer will assess possible 
stabilization as part of climate resiliency grant.  See Infrastructure Committee 
reports and grant application activities. 

• All parks:  Park benches need to be repositioned (close to existing locations) 
because they have settled.  May need to fill holes when they are repositioned. 

• Our lawns contractor has begun cleaning up downed tree branches and debris as 
part of the spring clean up. 

 
Wharf, floats and Ruggles Park seawall. 

• Signage:  Boat float and fishing signs have arrived and will be installed for the 
season. 

• Dock Building:  Looking tired.  Needs scraping and new paint. 
• Dock/causeway-storm damage repairs (repairs not yet complete will be addressed 

this spring): 
o Lost more fiberglass coating on the fender pilings.  Coverings need to be 

removed and pilings painted. Have asked Scott Munroe. 
o Pulled-up dock planking repairs complete.  
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o Fender pilings on the boat float side of the dock are loose and need repair. 
o Dock cap replaced along front of wharf.  
o Wharf light post reattached and strengthened. 
o Life guard chair base repaired and chair reattached.  Life guard equipment 

storage box repaired. 
o Most of dock top railing replaced; slats will be replaced as needed. 
o Added braces to various parts of the dock railing. 
o The Water Department’s water pipe running under the dock is broken and 

need to be replaced. 
o Railing on south side of the causeway was loosened and needs repair; not 

sure how to address this. 
o Rocks at end of causeway need to be reset and washed away gravel replaced. 
o On south side of causeway, waves washed away grass and loam; new loam 

and grass seed needed. 
o More crushed stone needed on walkway to replace what was washed away. 
o Current high tides are reaching the level of the dock planking. The next major 

dock rebuild should raise the dock. 
• Causeway/seawall/riprap behind treatment plant building to yacht club area:  Most 

of the debris has been cleaned up; the rest will be cleaned up in spring.  Thanks to 
Gordon Fuller, Dave Lemming and the yacht club for cleaning up much of this area. 

• North shore:  Waves washed out area behind the seawall where small watercraft are 
stored and washed out the boat ramp area.  Anticipating future washouts this 
winter, will plan to wait until spring to fill in these areas. 

• Unauthorized pilings on the causeway: Paul Bernacki finally removed the pilings on 
April 8, the same day that our contractor arrived to continue dock repairs 

 
Roads 

• Sander and plow: We should plan to replace sander in 3 years.  Plow should be 
replaced sooner.  

• Property owner complaints about water runoff from village roads:  Whenever I have 
an opportunity, I advise property owners building new structures or doing major 
remodels to build their foundations higher than the crest of the road grade to avoid 
flooding.  Property owners who ignore this advice then complain that runoff from 
the road floods their property and they want the village to do something about it.   

   
Miscellaneous 

• Fence around the fire pond:  The frost had picked up the concrete posts and the 
fence was falling over before the tree fell on it.  Replacing the fence was on a “10-
year plan” that was never funded.  A temporary fix is no longer possible.  The fence 
needs to be replaced as soon as possible for safety reasons.  First estimate about 
$20,000.  I’m looking for another estimate.  Representative of one company was 
scheduled to look at the fence on March 23 and did not make it because of the storm.  
Will reschedule. 

• I continue to field calls from private contractors working throughout the Village on 
current and planned projects in the Village. 
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• I continue to deal with various villagers with issues they want addressed. 
 
Village projects/needs on the near and far horizon with budget implications 

• Floats replacement:  It is still time to begin setting aside and saving money to 
replace the floats; they are starting to show their age.    

 
Utilities 

• Usual calls have started from summer people who want their water turned on now.  
Remember that May 1 is the official date when we start turning on seasonal water. 

• Usual tasks, including working with DigSafe on construction projects, including 
State work on Route 1. 

• Started reading water meters. 
• My cell phone:  Plumbers have given my cell number to some owners, who call me at 

night and on weekends. My cell phone is also my personal phone.  If you have my 
number, do not give it out to anyone.  The Village office phone is the right 
number to use for Village business. 

 
 
Submitted by Bill Paige, Village Agent. 



o 2021 Audit is completed with electronic copies of the audit provided to the 
Overseers, available for posting on the NVC website with hardcopies 
available for each Overseer as well as an office copy.  

§ 2021 Journal Entries will be posted by the accountant. 
§ 2022 General ledge is being reviewed and corrected. Trial balances 

will be provided to the audit firm after the work has been completed.  
o Update on Financial Report comments by the auditors.  

§ Implementation of a Journal Entry Report.  
§ Reviewing Wastewater USDA reserve. 

• Currently underfunded since USDA reserve is to be used for 
short-lived expenses and not capital expenses such as the 
wastewater treatment plant facility.   

• Reviewed with NVC and Utilities Presidents and investigating 
solutions.    

• 2025 Budget Planning  
o Second 2025 budget planning meeting took place in March.  Budget was 

updated based on comments by the Overseers.  
o Upcoming Meetings:  

§ Meeting 3: 4/27 9:00 am 
o Overseer requested additional budgeting documents as part of the budget 

workshop and assembled by Office Manager 
§ Audited actuals for 2021 will be provided once the adjusting journal 

entries have been entered.  
§ Actuals for 2022 and 2023 still contain errors and are being corrected 

by the accountant prioritized for starting the 2022 audit.   



Parks and Trees Committee/Tree Warden Action Items

● 1. Steven Rea, owner of Sunny Side Cottage at 9 Clinton Street,
would like to have the large Maple at his home pruned and
cabled. Estimate is $1200 from For Tree, Inc. The tree is half on
his property and half on village property. The tree was pruned a
few years ago and the Rea’s and the village shared the cost.
He would like the village to pay half of the cost, $600.00.

2. A request to have Oak tree at 18 Bay street treated for Brown
Tail Moth. Cost would be $576. No cocoons of BTM seen in tree
at this time.

3. A request to have large double trunk Oak tree at 35 Clinton
treated for Brown Tail Moth. Cost $400. A very few cocoons in
evidence at this time.

4. Tree committee is requesting to spend up to $500 for mulch
and labor to mulch gardens in Merithew Square.
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Northport Village Corporation 
(Bayside, Maine) 
813 Shore Road 

Northport, Maine 04849 
(207) 338-0751 

 
Position Description 

 
Seasonal Police Officer 

 
General 
This is a seasonal 40-hour-a-week position beginning in late June and ending mid-September.  
Shifts are flexibly scheduled to avoid predictability, and Friday through Sunday coverage is a 
priority.  The position can be filled by one or two individuals with law enforcement experience 
and qualified as law enforcement officer in the State of Maine. 
 
The Police Officer works under the general supervision of the Village Agent and NVC President.  
The Police Officer’s responsibilities include general police responsibilities for crime prevention 
and law enforcement needed to ensure the safety of a community with a busy influx of summer 
visitors.  The nature of our summer community means that the Officer’s primary concerns 
usually are speeding, parking ordinance enforcement and late-night rowdiness; however, the 
Officer must be prepared to address any law enforcement issue and public emergency. 
 
Representative Duties, Essential Functions and Responsibilities 

• Working knowledge of modern police science techniques, methods and procedures and 
the ability to implement them. 

• Performs all duties in conformance with federal, state, county and NVC laws and 
ordinances.  Knowledge of NVC ordinances and police policies and procedures. 

• Ability to analyze situations quickly and objectively to determine the proper course of 
action and ability to work calmly under all conditions. 

• Patrol in a vehicle and on foot solely within the NVC boundaries for the general purpose 
of crime prevention, law enforcement and preservation of the peace, including, but not 
limited to the following: 

o Issuing traffic citations. 
o Enforcing the NVC parking ordinance. 
o Checking NVC parks and playground. 
o Supporting NVC life guards and wharfmaster as needed and requested. 
o Leaving the patrol vehicle frequently to converse with residents and become 

familiar with the Village while maintaining an appropriate professional 
relationship. 

o Avoiding a predictable patrol schedule and pattern. 
o Responding to situations brought to the Officer’s attention in the course of routine 

patrol, and assisting persons requiring police services. 
o Being alert for and reporting any nuisances, impediments, obstructions, or other 

conditions that might endanger or hinder public safety within the NVC 
boundaries. 
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o During assigned shift, maintains availability by radio or phone to supervisors and 
County dispatch. 

• Conduct a thorough investigation of all offenses and incidents within the Officer’s 
assigned area and scope of activity. 

• Prepare and submit daily time records, following NVC established procedures.  Prepare 
and submit daily activity reports as described in Officer’s orientation to NVC procedures.  

• Maintains NVC police equipment, supplies and facilities. 
• Computer proficiency, experience with data entry and word processing, specifically with 

Google Drive, Microsoft Word and Excel. 
• Ability to work independently, walk and stand for long periods of time in varying 

weather conditions. 
• Performs other duties and responsibilities as may be assigned. 

 
The above statements are intended to describe the general nature and level of work performed by 
an individual assigned to do this job.  These statements are not intended to be an exhaustive list 
of all responsibilities and duties required. 
 
Special requirements 

• Possession of a valid state of Maine driver’s license. 
• At a minimum, successful completion of MCJA Phase 1 and 2 pre-service course. 
• Previous law enforcement experience. 

 
Compensation 
This is a part-time, hourly, seasonal position without health insurance or other benefits.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Approved, NVC Board of Overseers:  








